SENATE BILL REPORT
SB 6391

As of January 22, 2002

Title: An act relating to personal privacy for hunters and fishers.

Brief Description: Removing the requirement that an applicant for a recreational license
provide their social security number.

Sponsors: Senators Benton, Fairley, Finkbeiner, Hewitt, Hochstatter, Morton, Swecker,
Stevens, Roach, Rossi, Honeyford, Johnson and Kline.

Brief History:
Committee Activity: Natural Resources, Parks & Shorelines: 1/31/02.

SENATE COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES, PARKS & SHORELINES
Staff: Ross Antipa (786-7413)
Background: Hunters and fishers are required to provide their social security numbers when
purchasing hunting and fishing licenses. This requirement is due to federal child support
enforcement laws.
Some persons believe that all hunters and fishers should not be required to provide their
personal social security number in order to apprehend a small number of persons who fail to
support their children.

Summary of Bill: Persons who apply for recreational licenses, such as hunting or fishing
licenses, are not required to provide their social security numbers.

Appropriation: None.
Fiscal Note: Not requested.

Effective Date: The bill contains an emergency clause and takes effect immediately.
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